KPES PSSC Meeting

Thursday, November 20, 2014
1. Call to Order
Garey Edgar called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.
2. Approval  of Agenda
The agenda was approved.
3. Minutes of Last Meeting – October 1, 2014
The minutes of the October 1 meeting were read.
4. Business arising from the minutes
Maria DeCarlo and Garey Edgar were both able to attend the DEC/PSSC Meeting on October 18 and reported that they enjoyed meeting other PSSC members and found the speakers interesting.
5. NB Elementary Wellness Survey 
Mrs. McCracken reported on the results of the NB Elementary Wellness Survey administered to grade 4 &5 students and their parents last year. The KPES surveys results were good compared to the rest of the province.   We talked about what the survey measured being important for students wellness.  Some notes worth highlighting, students surveyed indicated that 64% spent 60 minutes a day doing hard or moderate physical activity while the parent perspective was 92%.  Both parents and students indicated that smoking was not allowed in homes or vehicles while the provincial average was 12% in homes and 3% in vehicles.  Great news for the wellness of KPES families.  97% of the grade 4/5 students at KPES were medium or high on the mental fitness question while the provincial comparison is 84%.  Copies of the entire report have been shared with the staff and the PSSC for consideration for the new School Improvement Plan.
6. Grade 2 Reading Assessment Results
Mrs. McCracken reported that 100% of the grade 2 students scored acceptable or above on the grade 2 reading assessment.  

7. Tell Them From Me Surveys
Mrs. McCracken informed the PSSC that Tell Them From Me surveys would be administered in December.  Results may be available for the January meeting.
8. ISD Initiative
ASD-S is working on an Integrated Service Delivery Model which will begin next year in the Hampton Ed. Center.  Mrs. McCracken explained how it would work and will share more details as the initiative becomes practice.
9. Adjournment
Garey Edgar adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m.
